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June 29, 2021
Matt Anderson

Gold Butterfly Project SDEIS

Bitterroot National Forest

1801 N. First St.

Hamilton, MT  59840-3114

Re: Gold Butterfly Draft Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement comments

Dear Matt Anderson:

Pyramid Mountain Lumber, Inc. (Pyramid) in Seeley Lake submits the following comments on the Gold Butterfly Draft Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement.  
Pyramid agrees with adding a project-specific amendment to the 1987 Bitterroot Forest Plan for direction regarding old growth vegetation for the Gold Butterfly Project.  This is needed to more align management of old growth stands in the project area to the best available science.  Using Green et al. (1992 errata 2011) which is the best available scientific information regarding old growth in the Northern Region
As we noted in our original comment letter dated July 24, 2018, we fully support the Purpose and needs of this project: 

“The purposes of the project are to 1) improve landscape resilience to disturbances (such as insects, diseases, and fire) by modifying forest structure and composition, and fuels, 2) provide timber products and related jobs, 3) reduce chronic sediment sources in the Willow Creek watershed to improve water quality and bull trout habitat in the long-term, and 4) restore or improve key habitats such as meadows, aspen, and whitebark pine. The project is located on the east side of the Bitterroot Valley between Burnt Fork and St. Clair Creek.”
Pyramid fully supports Alternative 2: “Under the proposed action, a project-specific amendment to the Bitterroot Forest Plan would be implemented to modify the criteria to consider when defining old growth. The criteria would align with Green et al. (1992 errata 2011) which is the best available scientific information regarding old growth in the Northern Region”.
Pyramid fully supports the efforts of the Bitterroot Nation Forest to design and implement large landscape level projects.
Please contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,
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Scott Kuehn

Resource Forester

(406) 546-9304, 
Email: montanaforester@yahoo.com

